Black River Valley Four Wheeler Club, Inc
Meeting Minutes
July 6, 2024
Brantingham Inn

President Mike Leviker called the meeting to order at 9:00 am followed by the pledge.

Treasurer Report - Gretchen Lane provided copies of the Treasurer’s report and our current
balance is $13,771.56. Motion made by Terry Rounds with a second by Charlie Root to accept.
All in favor.

Secretary Report - Christina stated that we currently have 498 members which is 4 short of this
time last year. Copies of the minutes were provided. Motion made by Neil Pepper with a
second by Terry Rounds to accept. All in favor. A letter was received from the 3G Fire
Company regarding their annual golf tournament and looking for hole sponsors. There are 3
levels of sponsorships $75 for Silver, $100 for Gold and $150 for Platinum. A motion was made
by Julie Smith to give a $100 sponsorship with a second by Greg Martin. All agreed.

Vice President Mike Mabunay -No major sales with the online store. We will put something on
Facebook to try to increase sales.

President - Old Business - By law chances were presented at the June meeting. Each member
is entitled to 1 vote per membership. Greg Martin made a motion with a second by Terry
Rounds. All agreed. Internal audit of the Corporation starting with the present year. Motion
was made by Greg Martin with a second by Terry Rounds. All agreed. Preparing an annual
budget yearly. Motion made by Mike Mabunay with a second by Neil Pepper. All agreed.

AED training is still in the works. Larry Smith received AED signs to put with the AED machine
at the Brantingham Station.

President - New Business - Nancy Wrona from Brantingham Snomads ask for a duffle bag
donation for their 2025 Winterfest raffle. Motion made by Terry Rounds with a second by Larry
Smith. All agreed.

Greg Store still continues to sell ATV maps. The club received another $16.00 profit.
The $6000 Yamaha Grant check was received. The money will be used for signage to include
road sign names and destination signs. We still have $260 from Scott Hunt for signage. He

wants his business name on them.

Heather Collins the Mayor of Port Leyden wants to help in getting connecting trails and also
would like to see more ATV safety training.



Legislator Tom Osborn and Greg Supervisor Bob Johnson were present and included in the
Yamaha grant discussion..

Heather Collins won the $50 gift certificate to the PineTree Inn.
Motion made by Greg Martin with a second by Mike Mabunay to adjourn at 10:05 am.

Respectfully submitted
Christina Meagher Secretary



